
 

 
 

 

 

Mr. Buttery’s Update 
 
 

Children’s Physical Health and Mental Wellbeing 

It is important to remember that physical health and mental wellbeing are interlinked, and it is imperative that 

children understand that good physical health contributes to good mental wellbeing, and vice versa.  The idea 

we can recreate a normal school day remotely is unreasonable.  However, we can make the most of this 

situation.  Please keep sharing your home learning experiences; you’ve all done amazingly well this week! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Blended Learning 

All teaching and support staff are working in school to care for the children of key/critical workers and those who 

are vulnerable, as well as supporting children learning remotely.  We have moved rapidly, in the space of a few 

days, from a situation where the Government was clear that all children should attend school, to one in which 

schools were asked to educate children remotely, whilst providing onsite education to those whose parents are 

key workers. I am grateful to parents/carers and staff for adapting so swiftly to the ever-evolving situation.   

Remote learning lessons for all year groups continue to be shared daily by staff via our Google Classroom 

learning platform.  The children who attend school will be working on the same home learning projects/lessons 

as those individuals staying at home.  Our offer fully meets, and indeed exceeds, DfE requirements.   

We want every child not in school to be accessing remote education.  As a parent and a Headteacher I am 

mindful that each and every family faces a unique situation, and that this can change suddenly.  Many are 

adapting to changing working patterns and others coping with illness.  Please do what you can to support your 

child/ren, however, please be aware that there is not necessarily a right or wrong approach - we are dealing 

with very challenging times…   

Staff will be regularly checking Google Classroom during the course of the school day to review children’s 

learning and offer feedback.  Please remember that your child’s teacher and support staff will also be involved 

in teaching those pupils still attending school, as a result, they may not be able to respond immediately.   

We realise that working remotely can be challenging.  If you do encounter IT issues regarding accessing work, 

or getting Google Classroom to work on your devices, please inform us at office@elvingtonprimary.org.uk.  

Continue to follow the remote learning links, via the school website, until the issues are resolved – 

www.elvingtonprimary.org.uk/achieving-success/home-learning. 
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Key Worker Places 

We have experienced increased demand for key worker places during this lockdown.  I ask you to only use this 

provision if when/necessary.  We can only allow children who are the children of critical workers or are identified 

as vulnerable to attend school.  If your situation changes or if you are working part-time, or from home, please 

do not send your child/ren to school on these occasions. 

Can I please reinforce that the Government have strongly advised that, if you are able to keep your child at 

home, it is very important that you do so to limit the numbers of children in school.  This is in order to try to 

prevent the spread of COVID-19 to other children; the wider community and my staff team. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 

If your child has a positive COVID-19 diagnosis, or is having a test/required to self-isolate, please inform the 

school using the following email address, as soon as you find out: head@elvingtonprimary.org.uk. The 

aforementioned email address will be checked regularly - seven days a week and over holidays. The school will 

always inform you as soon as we can if there has been a confirmed case within your child’s bubble and if your 

son or daughter needs to isolate. However, we will never name the child/staff member who has tested positive. 

We must all continue to be vigilant of COVID-19 symptoms: a new continuous cough, a high temperature or the 
loss of taste or smell. If a child, or any member of their household, has any of these symptoms, however mild, 
they must not come to school and should seek a test as soon as possible by calling 119 or visiting: 
www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr. Andrew Buttery 
“I have come in order that you may have life – life in   its fullness.” John 10:10 
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